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CLEAN CROP

METHYL BROMIDE
MC2

TOBACCO PLANT BED FUMIGANT

With Chloropicrin (sic) warning agent for fumigation of
tobacco plant beds, compost, manure and potting soils

RESTRICTED

DANGER     POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:   Methyl Bromide     98%
                            Chloropricrin (sic) 2%

REGISTRATION NO. 12091
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET 454 g

UNITED AGRI PRODUCTS
P.O. BOX 22116

LONDON, ONTARIO N6C 4C0

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

RESTRICTED USES

NATURE OF RESTRICTION - This product is to be stored apart from
lodging for humans, animal quarters, and normal work areas, to
avoid inadvertent exposure.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

TO OPEN THIS CONTAINER:  The contents of this can are under
pressure.  Hold firmly in upright position.  Open only with
specially designed applicator.  Use no other device.  Information



on this equipment will be furnished upon request.

FUMIGATION PROCEDURE:  For control of nematodes, quackgrass and
seeds of certain weeds apply 5 to 10 Kg of Methyl Bromide MC2 per
100m2 of tobacco plant bed.  For control of damping off organisms
apply 10 Kg/100m2. Plow furrow around area to be fumigated. Place
evaporator pans 9 m apart and fasten ends of tubing to each pan
leading to outer edge of bed.  After supports are in place
gasproof cover should be laid with edges in furrow and sealed
with earth.  Minimum exposure period is 24 to 48 hours at 21`C.
Aerate soil before planting.  Stir up soil to ensure ventilation. 
Do not fumigate if soil temperature is less than 10`C.  Do not
set out plants in treated soil for at least one week after
fumigation.  Consult  United Agri Products for full information
on specific applicators, dosages, procedures and safety
equipment.

WELL-ROTTED COMPOST, MANURE, TOP SOIL, POTTING SOIL:  Apply
outdoors or in well-ventilated indoor locations.  Treat loose
moist material with a temperature above 15`C.  Support the cover
a few cm above the pile and introduce the chemical at the highest
point.  Fumigate for 24 hours.  Aerate for 72 hours.  Use 250 mL
of fumigant per cubic metre.

FIRST AID

In case of contact remove all contaminated clothing including
shoes and bandages.  Wash skin thoroughly with soap and water and
flush eyes with water for at least 15 minutes.  CALL A PHYSICIAN
IMMEDIATELY.

If inhaled remove patient to open area.  Keep patient lying down
and warm, with head slightly below level of body.  If necessary
give artificial respiration.  CALL A PHYSICIAN IMMEDIATELY.
Administer oxygen or stimulant, only under supervision of a
physician.

PRECAUTIONS

Danger:  Extremely hazardous vapors highly volatile:  Causes
Burns.  Do not breathe vapor.  Poisonous to all animal life.  Do
not get in eyes, on skin, or on clothing.  Remove shoes or
clothing immediately if liquid is spilled on them, otherwise
severe blistering will result.  Keep container away from heat.
STORE IN COOL, WELL VENTILATED PLACE, AWAY FROM DWELLINGS - OPEN
ONLY WITH SPECIAL APPLICATOR - HOLD FIRMLY IN UPRIGHT POSITION



TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

Symptoms of Poisoning: Paralysis, weakness of extremities,
dizziness, blurred vision, lassitude, sensation of profound
fatigue, slurring speech, nausea, vomiting, anorexia, abdominal
pain.  Overwhelming exposure may result in respiratory
embarrassment and/or cardiac failure; pneumonia.

Antidote and Treatment: Treat symptomatically.  If there is
evidence of cardiac and/or circulatory embarrassment, one of the
hypotensive drugs may be indicated.  In case of pulmonary
embarrassment, oxygen may be necessary.  If pulmonary irritation
and pneumonia result, treat with antibiotics and other measures
appropriate to this ailment.  Any patient suspected of Methyl
Bromide poisoning, should be kept under observation for at least
48 hours.

DISPOSAL:

1. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

2. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial

requirements.
4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product

and the clean-up of spills contact the regional office of
the Conservation and Protection Service, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use of handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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